Minutes of the Special Meeting

of the 

Elbert County Library District Board of Trustees
Wednesday, February 12, 2014

The Board of Trustees of the Elbert County Library District met at a special meeting in the Elizabeth Library, 651 Beverly St., Elizabeth, CO

Board members present:  Ron Vermillion, Karen Suchan, Susan St. Vincent, Suzanne O'Neill, Jill Duvall
Staff members present:   Kari May, Jan Gabehart
Guests:  Kim Seter, Attorney

The meeting was called to order at 1900.  Ms. Suchan made a motion to convene executive session.   Pursuant to section 24-6-402(4) of the Colorado Revised Statutes, I move that this regular public meeting of the Board of Elbert County Library District adjourn and that, upon an affirmative vote of at least two-thirds of the members present for this motion, the Board reconvene in executive session for the sole purpose of discussing the sublease of property located in the Elizabeth library between the District and Smilanic Construction and Design Corp. as authorized by 24-6-402(4)(a).  Ms. St.Vincent seconded and the motion carried. 

An executive session meeting of the Board of Elbert County Library District convened at 1902 on February 12, 2014 for the purpose of discussing the sublease of property located in the Elizabeth library between the District and Smilanic Construction and Design Corp. as authorized by 24-6-402(4)(a).  Attending were Kari May, Director; Susan St. Vincent, Trustee; Karen Suchan, Trustee; Jill Duvall, Trustee; Suzanne O'Neill, Trustee; Ron Vermillion, Trustee; Kim Seter, Attorney.  During the executive session the board discussed or received advice regarding the sublease of Elizabeth library branch property to Smilanic Construction and Design Corp.  The Board did not adopt any policy, position, resolution, rule, regulation or take any formal action.  Ms. Suchan made a motion to end executive session, Ms. St.Vincent seconded and the motion carried.  The executive session meeting was adjourned at 1940 and we have reconvened in regular session. 
Discussion:  Ms. O'Neill made a motion that the Library District ends negotiations with Smilanic Construction and Design Corporation regarding the sublease of property located in the Elizabeth library and pending advice from Bond Counsel, set a time frame for removal of currently stored equipment owned by Smilanic Construction and Design Corp.  Ms. Duvall seconded and the motion carried.  Direction by the Board is given to the Library Director to identify options and investigate which organizations or companies would be interested in leasing space at the Elizabeth library branch and research various advertising avenues.

Business being completed the meeting adjourned at 1945.

Dated  February 12, 2014

Karen Suchan

Secretary to the Elbert County Library Board of Trustees
